Appleford- on- Thames Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting duly convened and  held in the Village hall Appleford on Thursday 14th May  2015 at 7.00pm.
Present: Cllrs L Guinn ( Chair) , L Beadle, S Harris and A Guinn
Apologies : R Webber (Oxfordshire County Council) Cllr Gervase Duffield  (Vale of White Horse District Council)
It was unanimously agreed that the Chairman of the Parish Council for the year 2015/6 would be Lucy Guinn and The Vice Chairman would be Sue Harris.
15/050 Public Participation
None.
15/051 Reports from County and District Councillors
Cllr Richard Webber reported to the open meeting and his report has been replicated. Cllr  Webber advised the meeting that he had met with FCC and reached an agreement with them that the relationship between the operator and local residents needed to be improved and the regular liaison meetings between the company and interested local parties should be used to warn committee members of forthcoming proposals or planning applications.
He advised that the Environment Agency had confirmed that the current flood maps are not correct, but FCC have agreed that they will implement a flooding prevention scheme within the next 2/3 weeks with new ditches and trenches. 
OCC has a reduced budget and has cut the Councillor’s Community budgets, although he had used the last of his previous year’s budget to fund a highway safety mirror by Appleford station.
He reported that he was not successful in the recent District election, but was Leader of the Liberal Democrat group at OCC.
He confirmed that the mirror would be replaced when Network Rail had rebuilt Appleford bridge.
15/052 Declarations of Interests
None
15/053 Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th March  2015
Agreed.
15/054 Recruitment of New Clerk
The meeting confirmed that Anne Davies should be appointed as Clerk to the Parish Council and responsible Financial officer.
15/055 Planning Applications
None
15/056 Elections
Members of the Parish Council were returned without opposition at the recent elections.
15/057 Vale Local plan
Ongoing.
15/058 Science Vale Consultation
Ongoing.
15/059 Additional SODC Housing
Ongoing.
15/060 3rd River Crossing
OCC engineers are looking at proposed bypass routes with a new bridge over the Thames. 
15/061 Village Open Event
It was suggested that the Parish Council would hold an Open event to discuss the current proposals for housing development and consider the Parish’s Emergency plan. It was agreed that an item about the development should be placed in The Pressings with a request for suggestions for community benefits.
The Chairman agreed to email the editor of The Pressings for details of the press deadline.
15/062 Liaison with Neighbouring Parishes
The presence of Batchport at the Annual meeting indicates the closer relationships between the local parishes.
15/063 Village Hall
As the Administrator of the Village Hall had indicated at the Open meeting that she would welcome assistance it was agreed that an item should be put into Appleford Pressings asking for volunteers to assist in the Management of the Village Hall.

15/064 Bradstock’s Trusts
The Council agreed to review access arrangements to the allotments at its next meeting. Members agreed they were keen to promote use of them.
15/065 Grundons 
Consultation ongoing.
15/066 Hansons
The Council have received no further information from Hansons about their proposals for development of their site. It has been suggested however that work on the site stopped on the discovery of archaeological remains , the position relating to which is currently being clarified.
15/067 Liaison groups
Dates for meetings are now awaited.  A Didcot power station liaison meeting will now take place in July.
15/068 Cycle Routes
It was agreed that the Parish Council would write to Hansons and FCC suggesting that the companies consider upgrading the footpath ( which will need to be re-instated once the site is completed)  to become a cycleway to Sutton Courtney.
15/069 Appleford Trust
The Trust will support better signage along the River Thames to Long Wittenham and a signpost to the Community Orchard. The Parish Council agreed that it would also like to see improved signs to the Village Hall, a sign at the entrance to the Recreation ground car park warning that play equipment should not be mis used and an upgraded litter bin on the Recreation Ground.
15/070 Football lease request
It was agreed that the present lease should be renewed on identical terms for 12 months pending discussion of the terms from 2016 onwards.
15/071 Twinning Society
Ongoing.
15/072 Website Update
Ongoing.
15/073 Finance
The following payments were agreed:-
J Boyland grass cutting				£480.00
J Boyland Trading (grass)				£483.00
OALC							£133.07
Cllr A Guinn agreed to look at the Parish Council tendering out its grass cutting contract.
It was reported that the farmer adjoining the Community Orchard will cut the hedge along the highway. 
The Parish Council agreed the accounts for the year 2014/5 and authorised the Chairman to sign the same.
15/074 Correspondence
Cllr Beadle agreed to discuss hedge cutting around the Recreation ground with Network Rail. He was asked to suggest that they leave the chippings for residents’ use.
First Great Western
It was noted that markers are being put in place for piling work. Concern was expressed at the noise likely to emanate from this development as piling will take place during the night. 
15/075 Items for report
It was agreed that the Council’s next meeting will take place on 9th July.
It was agreed that Councillors should look for one more Councillor to co-opt onto the Council. 
It was agreed that the District Council could be asked if they had records indicating the owner of land adjacent to Level Crossing Cottage.
15/076 items for July’s Agenda
Train Service
Update on Electrification
Web site
Open event
15/077 Date of Next Meeting
9th July 2015 at 7.00pm.
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